
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 May 19, 2014 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 

Glencoe Golf Club 
621 Westley Road 

 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 

accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
John Nesbitt 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF APRIL 2014 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 APRIL 2014 SUMMARY REPORT 
 

5. CLUBHOUSE TASKFORCE UPDATE 
 

6.   OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 7.   ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
     April 21, 2014 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:05 p.m. at the Village 
Hall.  The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman  
  Jim Hirsch 
  John Nesbitt 
   

Committee members Joe Keefe, Mitch Melamed, Ron Schmidt and Scott Shore 
were absent. Linda Sharp, a Glencoe resident, was also in attendance. 
   

2. APPROVAL OF THE MARCH MINUTES 
The March Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as written.  
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME  

 Linda Sharp addressed the committee and informed them that she is 
willing to assist with fundraising and public relations as it relates to the 
new clubhouse.   

 Linda formerly worked in professional fundraising and has experience in 
dealing with the issues we may face going forward. 

 The fact that the clubhouse can be beneficial to the entire community 
was discussed.  The restaurant would be a great addition to Glencoe and 
a good venue for holding parties or meetings. 

  The golf course also offers an important open space to the community. 

 Offering the golf course as a year round facility and perhaps promoting 
cross country skiing in the winter would be a good idea. 

 Fundraising ideas and perhaps naming rights to bring in additional 
funds was discussed. 

 It is imperative to maintain the history of the Club and have the building 
not be over whelming. 

 The vision of the Golf Club should be brought to the community before 
we go to an architect.  Perhaps some specific talking points should be 
shared in the near future. 

 Expanding the use of the Golf Club to croquet players would add another 
use to the facility. 

 
4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  

 Stella reviewed the March monthly report. 

 An email blast was sent late in the month that produced the play that 
occurred the last four days of the month and allowed us to exceed our 
budget. 



 The golf course did suffer some winter kill due to the melting and then 
freezing of snow on the turf.  Three greens on the course are in bad 
shape and the chipping green also had a lot of damage. 

 In comparison to other local courses, including the private clubs, we are 
in good shape.  Some of the other clubs will not open until late May or 
early June. 

 The bad areas on the greens have been seeded and top-dressed but will 
still be open for play. Private clubs have the ability to stay closed as they 
do not depend on the day to day revenue as they have member fees 
coming in regardless of play. 

 A question was asked if we will be ready for the IPGA event on May 19th.  
Stella responded that the greens are rolling fine they are just not pretty.  
As long as the weather cooperates we should be in decent shape for the 
tournament. 

 The growing conditions are a month behind and Dave is doing everything 
possible to help the process. 

 The golf course has become a designated way station for monarch 
butterflies.  By planting appropriate plants that provide nectar and 
milkweed for nesting we will aid the plight of the butterflies. 

 We did exceed budget despite the weather due to the play on the last four 
days of the month. 

 A question was asked if the treatment for the Ash borer last season has 
done any good.  Stella replied that she would follow up with Dave but it 
may be too early in the season to determine if the treatment was 
successful. 

 
5. CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE  

 Stella informed the committee that work continues with W.B. Olson to 
try to determine more definitive numbers and get a better of idea of the 
true cost of the new clubhouse.   
 

6. OTHER BUSINESS 

 A question was asked as to what the plan was for removing the starter 
shack.  Stella replied that it was placed on Craig’s list and no one is 
interested in taking it so with the Village’s help it will be destroyed and 
removed from the property. 

 The committee was informed that a clock was being considered as a 
memorial for Arnold Levy.  The committee was shown some examples 
and everyone agreed that it is a good idea. 

 The path that was created leading from the putting green to the first tee 

is great.  It was suggested that an additional path be constructed leading 
from the front of the tee to the putting green. 

 It was suggested that the golf shop carry full zippered jackets. 

 Dale announced that John Nesbitt has served two terms on the 
committee and this would be his last official meeting.  We will thank him 
for his service on the committee at our meeting in May with golf and 
dinner. 

 Dale informed the committee that Mitch Melamed would be moving from 
the Golf Advisory Committee to the Clubhouse Task Force. 



 It was discussed that it is important for the Golf Club to have open 
communications with the Botanic Garden.  Many of their members are 
also our golfers so there is a dual interest in maintain a good 
relationship. 
 

7.  ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 
8:00 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

    

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               

To:  Golf Advisory Board 
 
From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 
 
Date:  May 9, 2014  
 
Subject:  April 2014 Monthly Report                
                                       

 

Financial Overview:   April started off very slow due to the below average 
temperatures. There were ten days out of the month with temperatures at or below 32 
degrees and two inches of snow on the 15th.  Total revenues for the month were 
$90,644 versus the budget of $65,794. 

 
  

  
2014 Actual 
 

 
2013 Actual 

Rounds 1,744 1,498 

Average Rate     $34.10 $29.30 

FYTD Rounds 2,035 1,884 

 
 
Departmental Overview: 
 
Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $59,479 vs. a budget of $43,888.     
 
Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $2,862 vs. a budget of $2,550.  
 
Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $5,476 vs. a budget of $3,626.   
 
Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $9,552 vs. a budget of $9,000; pull cart 
rental revenue was $1,032 vs. a budget of $900. 
 

Food & Beverage: The restaurant was open with a full menu.  The first rent payment 
is not due until June 1st. 
 
Golf Course:  

 Turf conditions continue to be hampered by lack of heat and sun.  The turf that 
was damaged over the winter has been seeded and top-dressed but the growing 
season is a full month behind. 

 The irrigation system was pressurized and made ready for the season.  
Thankfully there were not many issues considering the excessive amount of 
days with below zero temperatures. 



 The work on the new tee box on the 12th hole has been started.  The new area 
was stripped, tree roots removed, top soil hauled to site and grading of the new 
tee box has begun. 

 Repaired and seeded large area on #18 rough and fairway that was caused by 
winter tree removal. 

 All bunkers were edged and weeded. 

 The pond aerators and drinking fountains have been placed on the course after 
pressurizing the system and repairing leaks. 

 All of the washrooms on the course have been opened for the season. 

 Organic fertilizer was applied to all of the greens. 
                                                     
2014 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 78 degrees and the low was 
24 degrees. The average high for the month is 57 degrees and the average low is 38 
degrees.  Total precipitation was 2.9 inches against an average of 3.58 inches.   
 
Marketing Notes: 

 A brochure was created for the golf club promoting our rates, academy, outings 
and food and beverage service.  These brochures will be used internally as well 
off site for promotions and brand awareness. 

 A banner promoting summer camps was placed on Green Bay Road.  

 An ad was placed with Sun Times Media targeting Northbrook, Glenview and 
Wilmette promoting the Senior Membership program. 

 A banner ad was placed in the e-newsletter for make it better magazine. 

 Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 

 An ad was placed in the CDGA Green Book and golf course listing brochure. 

 A premium listing was placed in Golf Chicago Magazine’s directory. 

 An email blast was sent promoting Clinics, TaylorMade fitting Day and the 
Senior Spring Event. 

 An email blast was sent to previous participants in the summer camp 
promoting junior clinics and camp. 

 An SEO ad was placed on Google and Bing promoting Summer Camps. 
 
 

Miscellaneous: 

 A meeting was held with Cindy Baker, the manager of horticulture services for 
the Chicago Botanic Garden, to evaluate the trees on the 17th tee adjacent to 
the Botanic property line.  Cindy requested that the limbs that were hanging 
over the Botanic property be removed as she felt they were a safety risk.  Staff is 
in the process of receiving bids for the work. 

 The Club went to full rates on April 11th. 

 Golf Galaxy allowed the Club to staff a table and pass out brochures during one 
of their promotional weekends.  

 Staff attended the Glencoe Ladies Golf League’s spring meeting.  The ladies 

league is scheduled to play 25 weeks out of the season. 

 The fees for the permanent tee time program that begins in May have been 
collected; this season we will have 172 members. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
Stella Nanos 
General Manager 
Glencoe Golf Club 
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